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A motion was made by Mr. De Leon to approve Budget Amendment 21-004 to recognize 

revenue to cover TSC Cares initiatives for Spring 2021 Semester in the amount of 

$1,338,870 as presented and authorize President Rodriguez to execute the related 

document(s). The motion was seconded by Ms. Eva Alejandro and carried unanimously. 

6. Consideration and possible action on creating a scholarship to pay for 20% of student's

tuition for Spring 2021 semester

Chair Herrera called on Dr. Jesus Roberto Rodriguez, President, and Dr. Gisela Figueroa, Vice

President of Finance and Administration, to present the item.

President Rodriguez said that by amending the budget as described, the Board has the

opportunity to authorize the continuation of the 20% tuition discount. He said the previous

scholarship aided many students and helped drive enrollment growth. It also builds upon

previous TSC CARES initiatives. Currently, spring enrollment is trending approximately 23%

below this time last year.

Vice Chair Zavaleta asked what the estimate for the scholarship awards are and where the

funding will come from. President Rodriguez stated the estimated total award amount is
$435,000 and would be allocated from the funding approved in the previous agenda item. He

said the TSC Board gave back approximately $500,000 to the community during the fall

semester, and he projects the same amount in the spring semester. Vice Chair Zavaleta asked

for clarification of how the college "gives back" the funding to the community. Dr. Figueroa

explained the funding is going back to the students in the form of scholarships so they can use

the money for their personal expenses.

Mr. De Leon said it is not always easy to look at the figures and make decisions during the

meeting. He thanked President Rodriguez and Dr. Figueroa for their vision in creating a

brighter future for the community and for their heart and dedication to the college.

A motion was made by Vice Chair Zavaleta to approve the creation of a scholarship to pay

20% students tuition for Spring 2021 semester and authorize President Rodriguez to

execute the related document(s). The motion was seconded by Mr. De Leon and carried

unanimously.

7. Consideration and possible action on TSC CARES initiative to waive parking fees for Spring

2021.

Chair Herrera called on Dr. Jesus Roberto Rodriguez, President, to present the item. President 

Rodriguez said the administration recommended to extend the initiative to waive parking fees 

for the Spring 2021 semester. 




